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Memorandum 
To: Bassett Creek Watershed Management Commission 
From: Barr Engineering Co. 
Subject: Item 5C: Consider Selection of Contractor and Awarding Contract for Sweeney Lake 

Alum Treatment Phase II 
BCWMC September 15, 2022 Meeting Agenda 

Date: September 8, 2022 

Recommendation: 
1. The Commission Engineer recommends that the Commission award a contract for Sweeney Lake 

Alum Treatment Phase II to the lowest responsible bidder, SOLitude Lake Management, by 
adopting Resolution No. 22-07 (attached). 

1.0 Project Update and Results of Bid Opening 
At its August 2022 meeting, the Commission authorized the advertisement of bids for Phase II of the 
Sweeney Lake Alum Treatment project. Phase II is the last phase of alum treatment in Sweeney Lake, 
which is part of the Sweeney Lake Water Quality Improvement CIP Project partially funded through a 
federal grant. The goal is to complete the final phase of the alum treatment in late September or early 
October of this year.  

At the bid opening on September 2, 2022, two bids were reviewed. Since that time, however, one of the 
bids was withdrawn and so the only bid for the Commission’s consideration is below. 

• SOLitude Lake Management—$185,994.40 

Staff recommends that the Commission award the contract to SOLitude Lake Management based on the 
above bid by adopting Resolution 22-07. The bid amount is within the Commission’s project budget and 
the contractor has the requisite experience and qualifications to perform the project.  
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BASSETT CREEK WATERSHED MANAGEMENT COMMISSION 
RESOLUTION NO. 22-07 

 
A RESOLUTION ACCEPTING BID FOR SWEENEY LAKE ALUM TREATMENT PHASE II 

 
 WHEREAS, pursuant to a duly published advertisement for the Sweeney Lake Alum Treatment Phase 
II project (the “Project”), bids were received, opened, and tabulated according to law, and the bid details were 
thereafter presented to the Board of Commissioners of the Bassett Creek Watershed Management 
Commission (the “Commission”); and 
 
 WHEREAS, although two bids for the Project were initially received and reviewed by the Commission 
Engineer at the time of bid opening, one bidder subsequently withdrew its bid, and accordingly, based on the 
lone remaining bid, SOLitude Lake Management is deemed the lowest responsible bidder. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Board of Commissioners of the Bassett Creek Watershed 
Management Commission as follows: 
 

1. The above recitals are hereby incorporated into this resolution as if fully set forth herein. 
 

2. SOLitude Lake Management’s bid for the Project is hereby accepted.  The Commission chair and 
secretary are authorized and directed to enter into a contract with SOLitude Lake Management in 
the name of the Commission for the Project, according to bid package and the plans and 
specifications that were previously prepared.  Additionally, Commission officials, staff and 
consultants are authorized to perform any steps that are deemed necessary and convenient to 
carry out the intent of this resolution.  

 
Adopted by the Board of Commission of the Bassett Creek Watershed Management Commission the 15th day 
of September, 2022. 
 
 
       _________________________________ 
       Chair 
 
 
ATTEST: ________________________________ 

  Secretary  
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